
 

 
 

 

             Garland Quilt Guild            July 2016 

                       Newsletter 
 

 

 

Words from the President 
 

Another month that I'm in WI writing on a phone, which is always difficult.  Luckily I'm sitting 

at my granddaughter's softball game, thinking about the preciousness of life. 

 

I hope you are enjoying each and every day, sewing as much as you want, as well as relishing the 

many friends you've made in the Garland Quilt Guild. 

 

See you all at the action packed July meeting! 

 

Happy Quilting, 

 

 Suzy Boyle, President 

 

 

     
 

 

Meeting Reminders 

 
¶ Membership Badge and Logo pin 

¶ Donation Quilt for Community Service 

¶ BOM Blocks 

¶ Sack Lunch donation items 

¶ Please Silence your phones, to avoid distractions during the meetings. 

¶ Classified ads are available for members 

  



 

 
 

 

 

Sunshine and Shadows  
 

 

Shadows  

 

Remembering Charter Member and former Guild President (2013-

2014), Shirley Michie. 

 

Our thoughts, prays and sympathies go out to her family and friends. 

 

 

 

 

Sunshine 

 

Martha Jonesôs daughter married in May so she has gained a son! Two weeks later Marthaôs 

husband was inducted into the Texas Military Hall of Honor in Austin. CMSgt Johnny Jones 

photo and a narrative of his 38 years of Air Fore accomplishments will forever hang in the 

Military Forces Museum at Camp Mabry, Austin. Congratulations on both Martha!  

 

Carolyn Kerr , Sunshine and Shadows 

 

 

Tee Shirt  Weather? 
 

 
 

 

Get your Garland Quilt Guild shirts now! 

Short Sleeved Tees - $10.00 

Long Sleeved Tees - $15.00 

Hoodies - $20.00 

Zip Front Sweat Shirts are in!  - $25.00 

Tote Bags - $10.00 

Available at meetings or by calling Suzy Boyle, 469-

222-8343 or fixintoquilt@yahoo.com 
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Programs News 
 

 

WOW!  What a sweltering start to summer!  Come chill out with the Guild's programs and an 

August workshop!  

 

July's program promises to very inspiring. The venue is the Hoffman Fabric Challenge Trunk 

bed turning.  The trunk full  of 40 beautiful and different quilts is in route to our Garland Quilt 

Guild meeting.  These quilts have traveled around the United States to various stops for 

exhibition, at libraries and quilt shows.  These quilts are from both the US and international 

destinations.  These works promises take your breath away!  It is amazing how the incorporate 

the Challenge fabrics into traditional, modern and art quilts.   Come see if you can find the 2015 

Challenge fabric (below) in each of the quilts in the trunk show! 

 

 
 
 
 

In August, Alice Wilhoit of Alice Wilhoit Designs will  present her ñLight 

Hearted Trunk Showò.    Her quilts are prize winning pieces and show her 

artistry.    We are also fortunate to have Alice for the August 6th Workshop! 

Alice will  guide you through many methods of appliques.  You will  take 

home a folder full  of many examples which you learn.   She has many tips 

that she happily shares with her students.   Alice even gives you instructions 

on how to incorporate embroidery with applique.   Plan to have a great day 

in this fun filled workshop.   Sign up at the Programs table.  $45 to study 

under a nationally known instructor.    A kit will be furnished for the workshop and there will be 

no charge.  Please sign up so Alice will have ample time to prepare the kits. 

 

Thank you for your support of the Guild's Programs.  I will  be re-locating to the Hill  Country in 

August to be closer to my family and starting a new chapter in my life.  I have enjoyed your 

interest, participation and support of Programs.  I ask that you continue to expand your quilting 

horizons in the Guild's Workshops as the stepping stones to enriched quilting. 
 

Carla Byrom, Vice-President        



 

 
 

 
 

 

TAQG News 
 

Rally Day is finally here!  Remember this is a free event for Guild members (wear your Garland 

Quilt Guild badge) and only $5.00 charge for friends.  The date is Saturday, July 9, 2016 at 

Mimosa Lane Baptist Church, 1233 N. Belt Line Road, Mesquite.  The doors open at 9 with the 

program starting at 10:00 until about 3.   

 

Our speaker is Kimberly Einmo and she will present ñCreating with Precuts.ò  Kimberly is an 

author, lecturer and will have her books available for sale.  There will be two lectures and a 

lunch break.  There will be goodie bags for the first 500 attendees and 75-100 door prizes!  The 

first door prize will be a Baby Lock óAnnaô sewing machine ($399) donated by Plano Sewing 

Center, Plano. 

 

While at Rally Day you can visit the Raffle quilt displays from the other guilds and purchase 

their tickets.  You will want to visit/bid on the silent auction of minis and various fiber art items.  

Tickets may be purchased for the Rally Day Raffle Basket.  The basket contains a Baby Lock 

óRachelô ($899) donated by Quilters Apprentice in Terrell and other goodies.     

Hope everyone can attend this fun, full day!  You can find out more about Rally Day at 

http://www.tag.org. 

  

Carolyn Kerr  

TAQG Committee 

 

 

Rally Day??  TAQG??  

 
What, you ask, is Rally Day?  And what exactly is TAQG?  The Texas Association of Quilt 

Guilds (TAQG) is a confederation of over 30 guilds in the North and East/Central Texas area.  

Made up of representatives from each guild, TAQG offers assistance of all kinds to the local 

guilds, and their big annual event is RALLY  DAY, which is held the second Saturday of July.   

 

For more information visit the TAQG web page: http://www.taqg.org 

 

 

 

http://www.tag.org/
http://www.taqg.org/


 

 
 

UPCOMING  QUILT  SHOWS 
 

July 9 

TAQG Rally Day 2016 

Mimosa Lane Baptist Church, Mesquite 

1233 N Belt Line Rd  

Mesquite, TX 75149 

 

June 16 ï July 29 

Denton Quilt Guild has an extended exhibit 

of 22 Baltimore quilts titled ñNot from 

Baltimoreò quilts.  Visual Arts Center, Bell 

Ave., Denton. 

 

July 15 ï 16 

The Creative Quilters Guild of Ellis County 

Annual Quilt Show 

Midlothian conference Center 

1 community Circle, Midlothian, TX 

www.elliscountyquilters.com 

 

July 29-30 

Ft. Worth Quilt Guild annual Quilt Show 

"American Scrapbook" 

Arborlawn United Methodist Church 

5001 Briarhaven Road,  

Ft. Worth, TX 76109 

www.fwqg.org 

 

August 12-13 

Quilt Plano 

Plano Center 

2000 East Spring Creek parkway 

Plano, TX  75074 

www.qgplano.org 

 

 

 

  

http://www.elliscountyquilters.com/
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http://www.qgplano.org/


 

 
 

 

Fall Retreat     

 
 

Retreats are so much fun we decided to do another one in the fall.   

 

Where: We will be going to Sunset Retreat Center in Sunset, TX. 

(www.sunsetretreat.com)   

When:   The dates are September 22nd through 25th.   

Price:   The cost is $225.00 for all 4 days or 87.50 per night.  

Food:   Meals are provided.  

Registration:  Beginning at the June 7th meeting.  

Payment due:  All money has to be in by the August meeting.  

 

See the attachment form for more information or contact Sharon Heironimus. 

 

Sharon Heironimus, Retreat 

 

 

 

      
  



 

 
 

 

òSupport Our Sponsorsó 
Receipts must be dated between June 8 th  and July 5 th  

 

Dan Chenault 
 

Deborah Brizendine  
 

Urban Spools  
 

Watt A Find  
 

Thomas Sewing Center  
 

Common Threads 
 

Sew Letõs Quilt It 
 

Quilters Connection  
 

Pieced Together  
 

Quilt Country  
 

Texas Quiltworks  
 

Happiness is Quilting  
 

A Stitch in Time Quilts and Crafts  
 

The Retreat at the end of the Road  

 

òLetõs Do Lunchó 

 
Saturday, Aug. 20, 11:30  

The Generator, 107 N. 6 th  Street, Garland, TX  

 

  



 

 
 

 

Spring Retreat Photos from the Compass Center 
 

      
 

 

      
 

 

 
 

 

  



 

 
 

 

                2017 PresidentĎs Challenge 

Art Deco 
 

Create an Art Deco quilt for our 2017 PresidentĎs Challenge. 
 

Quilts must be completed and turned in at the March meeting. 
 

Size requirement: Minimum size, total 97đ perimeter, Maximum size, 279đ 
perimeter. 

 

Have fun! 
 
 

  



 

 
 

 

Garland Quilt  Guild  Meeting Minutes 

June 7, 2016 
 

 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Suzy Boyle.  Suzy welcomed everyone 

and wished happy birthday to our May members and thanked everyone who brought 

refreshments. 

 

Minutes: Debbie Simms presented the minutes from the May meeting and they were approved 

as presented. 

 

Treasurerôs Report: Roxanne Garrett reported that the beginning balance was $20,612.48 with 

income of $1,299.30 and expense of $6,108.45.  The ending balance is $15,803.33. 

ó 

Programs:  Carla Byrom reminded us that the workshop on June 11 is ñJudy Niemeyer Fabric 

Placematsò.   

 

Raffle Quilt:  Virginia Hauer  has raffle tickets for members to pick up. 

 

Community Services Special Programs: Jeanne Blalock reported that the next trunk show will 

be at Senior Care Beltline on June 13th at 2:30pm..  

 

Sunshine & Shadow:  Carolyn Kerr  gave the sunshine & shadow report.  

 

TAGQ: Carolyn Kerr  reminded us that Rally Day is July 9 and to wear your badge to get into 

the event for free.  The first 500 people get a free goodie bag.     

 

BOM: Barbara Cissne and Barbara Brooks showed the block for July, óDouble Pinwheel 

Starò.   

 

Membership: Suzan Crocker reported that we had 88 members, 6 guest and 5 new members at 

the meeting. 

 

Retreat:  Sharon Heironimus reported that we will have a retreat September 22-25 at Sunset 

Retreat.  The retreat will need to be paid in full by the August meeting. 

 

Retreat: Cynthia Bennett reported that the next retreat at the Compass Center will be May 18-

21, 2017.  

 



 

 
 

Show and Tell:   

 

Program:  Carla Byrom introduced our guest speaker, Deborah Brizendine. 

BOM.  There were 2 sets of blocks this month and $52.00 in tickets were sold.   

 

Door Prizes were donated by: Thomas Sewing Center, Common Threads, Watt a Find, Sew Letôs 

Quilt It, Quilters Connection, Quilt Country, Urban Spools, Dan Chenault and Deborah 

Brizendine. 

 

The winner for the Support our Sponsors drawing was Barbara Cissne.  She received a gift 

from Common Threads. 

 

The Lucky Logo winner was Sharon Smith. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:32pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, Debbie Simms, Secretary 

 

 

 
  



 

 
 

Money Matters 
 

The financial statement for the month of June 2016 is attached.    

Roxanne Garrett,  Treasurer 

2016 Officers 
 

Elected Officers: 

President - Suzy Boyle 

Vice President - Carla Byrom 

Secretary - Debbie Simms 

Treasurer - Roxanne Garrett  

Membership - Suzan Crocker 

By Laws - Jan Miller  

Community Service -Vicki  Isenhour 

 

Appointed Chairs: 

Advertising/Publicity - Virginia Slater  

Auditor - Denise Bartosh 

Database - Robbin Peck 

Door Prize/Shop Hop - Sally Ashbacher 

BOM/Fundraising - Barbara Brooks / 

Barbara Cissne 

Community Service Special Programs - 

Jeanne Blalock  

Facebook ï Ronnie Huff  

Facilities - <vacant> 

Historian - Linda Alexander 

Hospitality - Diana Fisher 

Librarian - Crystal Chapman  

Newsletter - Mary  Battaglia 

Raffle Quilt - Virginia  Hauer 

Retreat - Cynthia Bennett/Sharon 

Heironimus 
Secret Pals - Carole Harp  

Sunshine/Shadow - Carolyn Kerr  

TAQG Rep ï Carolyn Kerr  

Website - Pat Aldrich  
 

  



 

 
 

 

 

Ticket sales are rolling in, and 2 members have obtained 

more tickets.   

 

Keep up the good work!   

 

A big thank you to Dan Chenault for repairing and 

improving our squirrel cage for the tickets.  It is beautiful.   

 

Also a big thank you to Sue Vaughn for stepping in to help 

with the raffle quilt at TAQG Rally Day.  If you have not 

been to rally day before, several guilds have their raffle quilts and tickets for sale.  I know that I 

am bringing some bucks to buy tickets.  I am loving the Plano, McKinney, and Dallas raffle 

quilts.   

 

The 2017 raffle quilt top is completed and in the hands of our excellent quilter.  It has a patriotic 

feel. 

 

Virginia  Hauer, Raffle Quilt 
 

 
 

2016 Garland Guild Raffle Quilt  



 

 
 

 

BLOCK  OF THE MONTH   
 

We had 22 blocks turned in for the June drawing and collected $52.00 in drawing ticket sales.  

How does the BOM drawing work? With each block you make and turn in you receive 2 tickets 

for the drawing.  Tickets can also be purchased for $1.00 each.   For June, two sets of 11 blocks 

each were given away.  Thanks to all that either made blocks or purchased tickets for the block 

of the month drawing. 

 

BOM pattern for July is the ñdouble pinwheel star blockò to be made in blues using dark, 

medium and light blue fabric.  This pattern was presented by Barbara Cissne and is on the 

website.  http://www.garlandquiltguild.com  

 

If any of you wish to prepare a block for the monthly Block of the Month Raffle, please contact 

Barbara Brooks (barbarabrooks747@yahoo.com) or Barbara Cissne 

(barbaracissne@yahoo.com).  

 

Barbara Brooks and Barbara Cissne 

Block of the Month/Fundraising Co-Chairs 

 

 
 

SPECIAL PROJECTS 

New Banners for Our Host Church 
 

In appreciation for the generosity and cordiality the First Presbyterian Church has shown our 

Guild, a committee has been formed to make new banners, following the liturgical year seasons, 

as suggested by the church pastor.  Marsha Meeks has organized the committee, and volunteer 

banner-makers include Jeanne Blalock, Suzy Boyle, Evelyn Brown, Carla Byrom and Mary  

Jo Ferril.   Dana Dunlap will  serve the committee as church liaison and advisor.   

 

Right now, the committee members are deciding their season and designing their banners.  All  

banners will  be completed in 2016, and we will  show the finished products to the Guild in Show 

and Tell! 
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PATRIOTIC  WALL  HANGING  OR TABLE  RUNNER  

EXCHANGE  
 

The Garland Quilt Guild will  have a Patriotic Wall Hanging or Table runner Exchange at the 

July 5th  Meeting.  Make any kind of patriotic item that you would like to receive yourself and 

bring it to the July 5th meeting to exchange.  We will  have 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place ribbons for the 

exchange to be voted on by the membership.    If  you bring a Wall Hanging or Table Runner, 

you will  be taking another one home made by a member of the Guild.  It will  be great fun to see 

what everyone comes up with and you will  have something new to grace your home with for the 

holiday.   

 

Below are listed several sites with free patterns.  Visit you favorite quilt shop for patterns, books 

and magazines.  (Donôt forget our library, too!)  For those creative souls among us, design your 

own. 

 

Here are some websites: 

http://www.craftsy.com/patterns 

https://www.freepatterns.com/ 

https://www.quiltinaday.com/freepattern/ 

 

Barbara Brooks and Barbara Cissne 

Block of the Month/Fundraising Co-Chairs 

 

 
  

http://www.craftsy.com/patterns
https://www.freepatterns.com/
https://www.quiltinaday.com/freepattern/


 

 
 

 

Show & Tell 

 

       
 

 

           
 

 

      
 

Photos by Linda Alexander 

 
  


